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THE MANIFEST 
Spring-June 2021 

 
 

 
 
Greetings! 
 
I hope this spring and beginning of summer finds you all well.  
I have been on a mini vacation for five weeks to Montana, so 
the newsletter has not been produced.  However, we are 
starting up again from this point forward. 
 
Just a quick reminder about membership dues, if you have not 
paid your dues as of yet, please do so as soon as possible.  
Thank you all for your continued support, including those you 
donated through Go Fund Me. 
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Allen Dobney provided me with the following updates for 
SORAIL: 
 

Society Meetings to Restart in July — Allen 
Dobney 

 

We are going to start having our monthly Society 
meetings with this July 13th meeting at 7:00PM in the 
model railroad building. 
 
Those of you that attend that are fully vaccinated masks 
are optional.  If you are not fully vaccinated please wear 
a mask to protect you and the others at the meeting. 
 
I will be doing my usual entertainment with a slide 
show, “Steam in the Bay Area Volume 3”. 
 
Hope to see all of you there!!! 
 

eBay Fundraising 
 

I have been continuing to put up 250 railroad slides 
every month with 75% of the proceeds going to the 
Butte Falls Scenic Railway project.  To date over 
$10,400.00 has been raised since last August, 
 

Butte Falls Scenic Railway Project Update 
 

Making good progress on 3 areas of concern.  Both 
forest landowners are agreeable to having our railway 
cross their land with easements created.  Their only 
concern is the viability of the overall projects.  These 
include the town’s land purchase and our ability to raise 
funds for the railway construction.  The team agrees 
that both of these conditions need to be completed and 
/ or in progress for us to do easements. 
 
The third area is the creation of a fire safety agreement 
with ODF.  I have been in contact with the 2 ODF 
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personnel that are responsible for developing and 
monitoring railroad fire safety agreements in this area.  
They are very open to getting the agreement developed 
after this current fire season. 
 
The last big hurdle is the purchase and development of 
the property next to the landing for the rail heritage park 
and 6 residential house sites. 
 
Allen has also provided some pictures and a history of 
the Medco #4.  Thank you,  Allen for these, they are 
wonderful. 
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CHAPTER OFFICERS 

 
President  Bruce Kelly   
   wilmingtonnorthern@sprynet.com  
   541-613-1638 
 

mailto:wilmingtonnorthern@sprynet.com
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Vice President  Ric Walch 
   engmgr@medfab.com  
   541-772-6255 
 
Treasurer  Jerry Hellinga 
   ghelling@jeffnet.org 
   541-944-2230 
 
Secretary  Chris Manley 
   chrismanleysteam@gmail.com 
   541-591-8579 
 
National Advisor Allen Dobney 
   adobney@gmail.com 
   541-324-3563 
 
 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

 
Chief Mechanical Officer Jerry Hellinga   
    ghelling@jeffnet.org  
    541-944-2230 
 
Burger Shack   Larry Tuttle   

    larryftuttle@gmail.com 

    541-660-0989 
 
Newsletter & Entertainment Chris Manley  
    chrismanleysteam@gmail.com 
    541-591-8579 
 
Webmaster   Allen Dobney 
    adobney@gmail.com 
    541-324-3563 
 
 
OFFICIAL Publication of the Southern Oregon Railway 
Historical Society 
 
P.O. Box 622 
Medford, Oregon 97501 
soc-nrhs.org 
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